
COUNCIL MEETING

January 9, 2007
The meeting was opened at 7:35pm with a study of Psalm 94. Present were Pastor Crown, Eric Krugler, Vicar Schuldheisz, Michele Price, Vic Hesterman, Rudy Schroeter, Steve Cwirla, Shawn Leonard, Ilona Gurske, Burt Endsley, Stephanie Newland, and Ray Weikal.
Minutes from last month’s Council meeting were read and accepted.

Old Business
· The Luther Rose project has been completed and delivered to Trinity.
Pastor
· The Council will begin a study on “Servant Leadership” next month.

· Gary Schwede has donated a paper shredder and fax machine to Trinity.

· Pastor will compile a list of possible nominees for the synodical convention.

· Coffee-hour can use a coordinator.

· Hewitt Hesterman has donated a large whiteboard for use in the Trinity Room.
· Pastor thanks all those who helped with Hotel de Zinc.

· Pastor will contact LHM about holding another “Equipping to Share” session at Trinity.

· Pastor solicits feedback about Divine Service #3 from the LSB.

· The Endowment Fund brochure is complete and will be presented at the Voters Assembly.

· Pastor solicits comments about the vicarage program.

· Pastor thanks the Board of Maintenance for installing new lights in the chancel.
· Pastor encourages members to visit the synod and district websites to understand what is going on in the church body.
Vicar
· The Sunday evening Bible study resumed on the 7th.
· The Deffners, along with help from Jesse Lampert and others, have completed a DVD documenting life at Trinity.
Education
· The Christmas pageant was a success.
· Ronin Faruqi will start Sunday school in March.
Maintenance

· The janitorial service has proposed to strip and wax the Parish Hall floors for $395 and the bathroom floors for $240.
· The Board has also asked the service for a bid on stripping and waxing the chancel floor.
· The Boy Scouts will finish the brickwork along Melville.
· The music room needs bookshelves.
· The choir loft is very crowded and could be expanded.
Campus Ministry
· The college group will hold a ski trip on Feb 9-11.
· The Youth Group will provide dinner for Hotel de Zinc on January 25th.
· The Youth Group will have movie nights on January 27th and February 24th.
· The Youth Group will attend a gymnastics meet on February 9th.
Stewardship

· The Board will solicit feedback after distributing the Barnabas Fund brochure.
· The Board is working the slate for the next elections.
Treasurer

· Trinity ran ~$800 deficit last year.
· 4% interest was paid to the Permanent Restricted Funds, and the balance of the 2006 interest was allocated to the Endowment Fund.
· All church employees will move to direct deposit paychecks and the same pay-day schedule.
· Pastor recommends moving the annual planning session closer to budgeting time, e.g. August or September.
Meeting adjourned at 9:20pm
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